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                                                REPORT DETAILS

1.    INTRODUCTION
1.1  At the meeting of Council on the 18th April 2001, members approved a capital programme    

       for 2001/02 of £61.580m funded by estimated resources of £55.4m. 

1.2 This report advises members of the current position regarding the 2001/02 capital programme.

2.    2001/2002 CAPITAL PROGRAMME 

2.1  It was reported to Council on the 18th April 2001 that the capital programme for 2001/02 

       was £61.580m funded by estimated resources of £55.4m resulting in an over-programme of  

       £6.180m.        

2.2 Members are now requested to note the following adjustments to the capital programme and resources.

                                                                                                  Programme       Resources

                                                                                                          £m                    £m

        Approved programme/resources at                                           61.580             55.400

18th April 2001

	a) Corporate Services

Chapel Wharf Ltd

b) Leisure Services

Salford Quays Watersports Centre 

(Reported to Lead Members for Arts & Leisure and Corporate Services - January 2001)                                                                                                 
	       0.146

       0.102


	      0.146

      0.066

  

	
	     61.828
	    55.612

	
	
	


2.3 A summary of the revised capital programme is attached at Appendix 1.

2.4 Appendix 2 analyses the estimated resources and Appendix 3 the latest capital receipts.

2.5 Actual expenditure at 23rd April is £0.631m which represents 1% of the programme.

2.6 Attached at Appendix 4 is a copy of the report to Council on the 18th April 2001 setting out the full 2001/02 programme and the framework under which it will be monitored.                In particular members should note recommendations b) and c) regarding approval procedures for tenders and the need for this committee to advise Cabinet of any recommendations made on future capital expenditure as a result of commitments entered

into.

3.    COMMENTS
3.1 There has been an increase in the programme during the month of £0.248m.     

3.2 The above increase is as a result of :-

1. A temporary loan being made to an associated company Chapel Wharf Ltd., which

will be repaid before 31st March 2002.                           

       2. An increase in the estimated cost of the Watersports Centre at Salford Quays of £102,000. 

           It has been assumed that additional grant funding will be available to partially fund this

           increase to a maximum of 65% (£66,000).However no application can be made to Sports 

           England for funding until after practical completion (currently forecast end of May 2001)

           when the final outturn figures will be known. Any reduction in assumed funding will be a 

           further call on the City Council‘s resources.                                                   

3.3 These changes have resulted in an increase in the over-programme level of £0.036m,

to £6.216m.

3.4. Members should be aware that in relation to the 2000/01 Capital Programme the completion of the sale of the Council's freehold interest in Salford Shopping City for £13.6m was delayed beyond the end of the financial year. Whilst contracts were exchanged before 31st March, completion is not scheduled until 8th May. The legal formalities are progressing in an acceptable manner to ensure this date is achieved and the sale proceeds are received. 

3.5. It has, however, been necessary to enter into discussion with the DETR and the District Auditor with regard to the treatment of potentially unfinanced capital expenditure (which the sale was intended to finance) of up to this amount being shown on the balance sheet at 31st March. The District Auditor has accepted that, in view of the short delay in reaching final completion, it will be acceptable to show this expenditure as unfinanced with an explanatory note of the circumstances being shown in the accounts. The District Auditor is likely to have to comment by way of an "emphasis of matter" statement in her opinion on the accounts.

3.6. A report on the 2000/01 provisional capital outturn will be brought to this Committee at its July meeting. 

4.    RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1 Members are requested to note the contents of this report and the proposed adjustments to the 2001/2002 capital programme.

                          J. SPINK                                                A. WESTWOOD

                      Head of Finance                                   Director of Corporate Services






